
August 4, 2022                                                                                                                               
 
The monthly meeting of the Richmond Township Supervisors was held at the Township Building 
at 30348 State Highway 408. The meeting was called to order with a salute to the flag and a 
moment of silence at 6:00 P.M.  In attendance were Supervisors Morton, James and Sharpe, 
Rhonda Phillips, and Rick Makohus.  
 
Minutes of the July 7, 2022: Copies were distributed to those in attendance.  Sharpe asked if 
there were any additions and/or corrections.  
**Motion made by James, seconded by Morton, to accept the minutes as they stand. Motion 
carried; three ayes. 
 
Correspondence:   
Food for Thought Program – sent a thank-you card for ARPA donation received 
 
Bills and Receipts: See Treasurer's report. 
**Motion made by Morton, seconded by James, to approve all bills and receipts. Motion 
carried; three ayes.   
 
Reports: 
Planning Commission – No report. 
Rec Board – No report.  
Road Master's Report - The month of July we have been cleaning ditches, cleaning up edges of 

roads, and putting gravel down. We had our JCB loader repaired, which had an oil leak and 

needed a new radiator. We also put a new heater blower motor in the backhoe, which is in the 

shop. In addition, we had to have some repairs to the F-550. Dan will start mowing in August. 

We will still be putting more gravel down. Thanks, and watch out for us. 

Tax Collection Committee – No report. 

Web Site Report – 230 total visitors; 97% from the US. 
 
Old Business -  
Office renovation update – WIP. We are still waiting for the door for the bathroom. 
Update on water test for Sparks/Jenkins properties– WIP. The test has not been performed 
yet. James will contact Jenkins. 
Update on John Brown Association display at the Rec Complex – They are looking for case to 
store things in. 
Update on hi-lift – mentioned in roadmaster’s report 
Youth Vision request for donation – The supervisors decided not to give a donation because 
the township has already given donations to three other organizations for this year. 
 
New Business: 
Check missing/damaged road signs – The supervisors will have John will check for missing and 
damaged road signs. 
Backhoe repairs – hydraulic cylinder is needed 



Purchases needed for the winter – New auger and motor, rubber for bottoms of blades, 2 bags 
of single chains, 4 bags of dual chains 
 
Citizens` Comments and Concerns 
No comments were brought before the board. 
 
**Motion made by James, seconded by Sharpe, to adjourn. Motion carried; three ayes. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:21 P.M. 
 
                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted, 

 

                                                                                                    

 

                Rhonda Phillips 

                Township Secretary 


